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Seeds of hope

Now that Autumn is upon us it is
time to look at the fruits of the
harvest. For we who believe, there
are people who say that the
Church is in its Autumn and
heading for dark Winfer.
y Yes, Autumn is a time of reflection,
Y\, , atimewhen things seem to come
“ tfo an end. We have had the
! celebrations and the joy of the
I . - Pope'’s visitation, even though the
various controversies seemed destined to sour the nature of his visit.
But perhaps if the Church is autumnal, the Pope's harvest is like picking blackberries.
It is not possible to gather fruit without brambles and scratches along the way.
Indeed, our sleeves can be torn in rough hedgerows. All of this will be worth it if we
understand that Christ is with us, not Christ furning a blind eye fo scandal but Christ
who gave us the two great commandments, Love God, and love your neighbour.
It is the Christ who will help Pope Francis work through this darkness, because Christ
has also said: "l will be with you always even unfil the end of time".
Pope Francis is always a man of hope. He can make mistakes, being human as we
saw. Yet people who have been close to him sense an inner peace, and a resolution
to do what s right. He has said “no matter where God has planted you, hope. Always
hope". This what he himself believes.
Such words are fitting at this season, when the leaves fall gently fo earth, settling,
laying a tender cushion which will nourish and protect over the dark winter days.
This is also a time of memories - we remember those who are gone when we
complete the List of the Dead, or with our observances of little sacrifices for the
month of the Holy Souls. It is fitting to remember and pray for those we loved, those
who were good fo us and who confributed so much to our lives and to others.
Perhaps it is also a time fo remember those who have no one, the lost ones, known
only to God.
May his words, and those words of prayer with which we remember our loved ones
at this time, nourish us now and in these times of darkness, so that we can carry on
that faith in goodness which they have left fo us.
Albert Camus, the writer has written “Autumn is a second spring when every leaf is
a flower."
With God'’s help and our prayers may this Autumn bring forth a new Spring for all
the faithful.
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Bedtime ritual
She was a small low sized woman, neatly dressed, with silver hair,
tidily cut. Not elderly, middle-aged perhaps. It seemed odd
watching her making ready for bed.
She placed her book beside her bed head, her spectacles went
neatly on top. Her water bottle was placed beside them.
Then she checked her cardboard mattress and unrolled her
sleeping bag for the night.
So much dignity, in her windowsill bedroom, we are brought low
by our inhumanity in the face of such courage, as the city passed
her by.

ALTAR LIST OF THE DEAD

The envelopes containing the
November Dead List forms are
included in this issue of the Newsletter.

Completed Lists can be left in the safe
at the end of the Church or handed in
to the sacristy during opening fimes.

MARIAN GALE
8 The Mall, Donnybrook,
Dublin 4

OUR ROYAL COLLECTION
OF PURE SILK HOLY
COMMUNION DRESSES 2019

Will be in store this October!
If you wish to make
an appointment
Kindly call (01)2697460

https://Iwww.mariangale.ie/

“PHorte rmermorics

wit gour Chilo”
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RECENT BAPTISMS

We welcome into the Christian family
those children baptised recently in our Church

Caden Rock-Carroll

Fairview Avenue

Volunteers required fo assist our distribution team. If you can help

% Sadhbh Drew Grace Park Road

+ Adam Fennell Philipsburgh Avenue

¥ Mia Fuller Annadale Drive

T Isabel McClean Shelmartin Avenue

? Adam McNeill Tyrrellstown

% Zac O'Neil Turlough Parade

¥ Emma O'Shaughnessy Griffith Avenue

% Ella Cryan Sion Hill Park

% Noah Duff Donneycarney

% Phoebe Dunne Marino Park Avenue

¥ Jamie Fitzgerald Sion Hill Park

% Ryan Goddard Howth Road

¥ Kate McCarthy Beaumont Road

¢ Séimi Madden Calderwood Avenue

¥ Arwen Christopher Charlemont

% Brendan Connery Croydon Garden

¥ Harlow Kelly Griffith Avenue

% Culann McBride St. Declan's Road

+  Molly McCarthy Drumcondra

¥ Alice Molloy Grace Park Heights

¥ Charlie Cofter Drumcondra

¥ Eimear Faherty Distillery Road

¢ Clodagh Hallissey-Martin Brian Road

¥ Sophie Hogan Glandore Road

T James Murphy-Shannon Raheny Park

¥ AlexRickard Grace Park Heights

¥ Isla Eustace Grace Park Manor

% Archie McConnell Croydon Terrace

% Cooper Sheehan Charlemont

# Ly Toban Carleton Road

¥ Joey Whiting Swords

% Ben Greene Swords

% Rohan Carroll Clonliffe Gardens

% John Cotter Annadale Crescent

¢ Keara Keating Grace Park Woods

% Alexandra McGough-Holmes Beaumont

% Matthew O'Neill Fairview Green

% Cara Shannon Grace Park Close

¥ Mia Suttle St. Declan's Terrace
BI-MONTHLY NEWS LETTER

with deliveries in St Declan's Terrace, Shelmartin Ave, Croydon
Park Ave, Charlemont and Drumcondra Rd. it would be much

appreciated. Volunteers also needed for different areas of the

parish also.

If you would like to help out, please leave your name with the
parish office and what area you could help with.

Many thanks in advance

Recent Marriage

Paul Melvin, ("_ R Canada
and Edwina Mulvany, 7 Casino Road

ACKNOWLEDGEMENTS

Owen Roe R.I.P.

Colette and her sons, Norman, Eoin, and Colm sincerely thank all
their dear friends and wonderful neighbours for their kind
expressions of sympathy on the recent death of their beloved
Owen Roe, husband and father.

Whatever you did to console our hearts we thank you so very
much.

Holy Mass will be offered for all your intentions.

John Caulfield R.I.P.

The wife of the late John Caulfield wishes to thank all those who
sent Mass cards, and who gave kind expressions of sympathy at
John's passing.

Holy Mass will be offered for all your intentions.
Kitty Hennessey R.I.P.

The family of Kitty Hennessey wish to thank all those who
sympathized on her recent passing, especially her family, her
wonderful neighbours and friends. We would also like to thank

Fr. Tom in his continued support over the last number of years. Mam
was born in Bray but had the good fortune to move to Marino early
in her life. Initially the family lived on St. Declan's Road with an uncle,
Dan Condren, but soon they moved to Croydon Gardens, where
they still live.

Mam was poorly for several years but when she was in her health
she was strong. Very strong.

She was devoted to the parish, from early days. Her faith was strong.
Helping wherever she could; Church collections, a Child of Mary,
Minister of the Eucharist, whatever was needed, she was there. She
married Tom, my Dad late in life and rather unexpectedly two
children arrived, me and Una, my sister.

Una sparked a new energy, helping St. Michaels House in whatever
it needed. Mam nursed Dad through his dementia whilst struggling
through her own health issues. Eventually | came home from London
with a (grand) son. Soon we had a family of 3. Mam, despite her
age, was a much loved and brilliant Nana.

Her wit, fun and energy was a great gift to her grandchildren. They
do not make them like that any more. We will all miss her witty
ways, kindness of spirit and her generosity.

Editor: We wish to extend our sincere sympathy to Bernadette, and
her family and extended family on the death of her Mother-in-Law.
Bernadette is the organiser of our distribution team and also the
Musical director of our Family Mass at 12.30 p.m. on Sundays.
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RECENTLY DECEASED
e
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Please pray for the happy repose of the souls of
the following

¥ Eileen Keenan Annadale Crescent

¥ Jennie Byrne Carleton Road

T Kitty Hennessy Croydon Gardens
¥ Helen Ryan Lawless Newbury Avenue
¥ Eamon Murphy Grace Park Road

¥ Brian Bell Glasnevin Downs

¥ Philomena Lyons St. Declan's Road

¥ Bartley Donohoe Clonturk Park

T Albert Smith Carberry Road

¥ Sr. Elizabeth Burke Beechlawn

'iP

Lucy Fenton Copeland Avenue




VOLUNTEER GARDA E-VETTING

It is infended fo use the Volunteer Register from October onwards
to validate Volunteers in their roles. This process started in April of
this year and while we have made considerable progress in getting
a lot of volunteers fo complete the Vetting we are still missing some
people. If you have yet to complete a Volunteer Vetting form,
please collect one as soon as possible from the Sacristy or Parish
Office. Please note that Vetting is specific fo each organisation.
You may have already completed vetting with another
organisation e.g. GAA but that Vetting cannot be transferred to
this organisation.

EUCHARISTIC ADORATION
Eucharistic Adoration takes place every Monday in our Parish
Church from 3.00 p.m. fo 4.00 p.m. All Welcome.

TEA/COFFEE MORNINGS

Tea/Coffee Mornings have resumed and will confinue every
Tuesday, Wednesday and Thursday morning affer the 10.00 a.m.
Mass. New members most welcome.

SCHOOLS FOR SYRIA

Fr. William Stuart wishes to acknowledge the kindness of the people
of Marino in giving €5,095 towards Schools for Syria "I am totally
overwhelmed by your generosity. | promise to spend it well and
carefully in my work with refugees in Tyre, Lebanon.

With prayers and affection, yours (Fr.) William Stuart"

EUCHARIST ADORATION

Eucharist Adoration has resumed in the Oratory of the Rosminian
Fathers, Clonturk House and will continue each Sunday night
(except Bank Holiday Weekends) from 7.00 p.m. to 8.00 p.m.

SCRIPTURE BASED CONTEMPLATIVE PRAYER GROUP

The scripture based contemplative prayer group will resume its
meetings in the Oratory, Clonfurk House, Church Avenue from next

Tuesday 18th September and will continue each Tuesday for 1 hour,

beginning at 8.00 pm.

CHURCH REPOSITORY/SHOP

The Church Repository/Shop is open every Tuesday and Thursday
morning affer 10.00 a.m. Mass and after 11.00 a.m. Mass on
Sundays. We have a good supply of sacramental mementos for
boys and girls for all special occasions.

Signed Mass Cards are also available from the Parish shop as well
as the Sacristy.

SCRIPTURE REFLECTION GROUP

Our Scripture Reflection Group have resumed their meetings on
Thursday mornings at 11.00 am in the Annadale.

New members welcome.

PIANO AND STOOL

FOR SALE. AS NEW.
Contact: 087 2615900

e

Are you looking for a babysitter?
I am a local to the area, currently studying
for a Masters in Primary School Teaching
at Marino Institute of Education.
Available evenings / weekendls
Garda Vetted

e Mature Student

e References Available
Call Grdinne on 0861500415 if you would
like more information.

RESTAURANT

Our Specias

Sunday Soul Food*
Wings, Cheese Burger & Skinny Fries sharing board
for only €24

Steak Night - Mondays & Tuesdays
Free pint of Guinness or Carlsberg
OR glass of wine with every steak

Early Bird, 2 courses for €22, Mon - Thurs

104 Upper Drumcondra Road
(opposite Skylon Hotel)

Opening Hours
Sun: 10am - 9pm
Mon & Tues: 9am - 9pm
Wed to Saturday: 9am - 10pm

Drumcondra’s best Brunch served
Saturday & Sunday from 10am - 4pm
BOOKINGS: Call 01 7978936 or Book Online at

http://restaurant104.ie/
*valid every Sunday after 4pm

MARINO COMMUNAL BBQ

Once again, our local community here in Marino enjoyed the
Annual Barbeque sponsored by Larry's Marino Fair. As always, the
funds gathered for charity went this year to the Focus Ireland,
which benefited fo the fune of over €700!

A great afternoon, complete with hundreds of burgers and fine
musical accompaniment was enjoyed by all, both young and old
alike. Again, well done to Larry, his youthful staff, his neighbours,
Scrumptious, Horodincu, for his help in setting up and all who
helped and participated. We should be proud of those who make
our community what it is.

Parish of Drumcondra, North Strand, and St. Barnabas

Parish Sale

Saturday 10th. November 2018
Time:10.00a.m. - 2.00p.m.
In North Strand Hall and Church
North Strand Road
Bric-A-Brac Books Plants Toys Jewellery,
Bottle Stalls Cakes Refreshments Face Painting.

Music Lucky Dip.

Admission €2 (Families €3)

AllWelcome




INSTALLATION AND SERVICING
BOILER MAINTENANCE
REGISTERED GAS INSTALLER

REGISTERED

RGI

GEAS INSTALLER

Clontarf & Marino Heating & Plumbing

9 Marino Green, Marino, Dublin 3 Tel: 01 8339853 Mobile: 086 2521640

Special Discount price of

€75

for Gas Boiler Servicing for
OAP's in Marino

Heating check with all gas servicing

ANNA & GRACE CAKE SALE

there.

Two young sisters, Anna and Grace Grimes, with a little help from family and friends, held
a cake sale recently in their front garden,for the Regina Coeli hostel for homeless women.
They raised a grand total of €470. On the 14th August they presented a cheque to Moira
Hayden from the Legion of Mary in the Marino room, St. Vincent de Paul church, Marino,
after 10am Mass. Moira was very gracious in her few words of thanks to all of us gathered

In true Legion of Mary style, she did a good job in trying to recruit the girls for Legion
involvement in years to come.

Anna and Grace, you have done God, your parents, our selves, and yourselves, PROUD.
May your generous and giving nature only grow and ripen with age.

L0CAL
HANDYIHAN
AVAIABLE
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| can do most of the jobs you
need done about the house.

- Small Plastering, - Plumbing,
- Carpentry, - Tiling and Electrical Jobs.
- Window Cleaning, - Gardening,

- Garage Clear-outs. - Gutter Cleaning
- Collection & Delivery service.

J

TP POWER (565
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Special Offer

Gas Boiler Service Just

Recommend us to family and
we will pay you €10 cash
for every service you get us

Phone Jim on: 086 2280937

N\ 4

STA.FFDRD‘

STAF FORDS

FUNERAL HOMES

60 North Strand, Dublin 3
1 1 North Frederick Street, Dublin 1
Strand Road, Portmarnock
15 Maypark, Malahide Road, Donneycarney
TRUST OUR FAMILY TO TAKE CARE OF
YOUR FAMILY
Please call us any time on 01 855 0555 (24 hours)

Call us at: 086 2280937

KELLY
BRADSHAW
DALTON

STILL ONLY SALES FEE

%
No Up-Front Fees

For a FREE Valuation call

01 80 40 500

165 Lower Drumcondra Road, Dublin 9




The painfing | wish to
share with you today is
titled "Joy from On High",
" acrylic on board. Itis a

. painting of the view of
Mountjoy prison that |

° had from my room in the
Mater Hospital from the
éth floor. It was one of the
nice things about my stay
. that | had a fantastic

“ view of the north side and
was able to pick out
Marino Church.

Speaking of views from
on high have you ever
—— felt that the Holy Father
views us from on high
from his Vatican Balcony?
Well he came and walked among us unfortunately only for a few
days. The Holy Fathers visit to us is over unfortunately as | said in the
last issue | was not able to go to any of the events of "The World
Meeting of Families". Fortunately, his visit was well covered by RTE
and I must compliment them on a job well done.

Pope Francis said that "the world needs a revolution, a revolution of
love." | sat back and enjoyed viewing his frip watching him visit
Sean MacDermott Street, which the last Papal visit was expected to
cover and didn't for some reason or another. Something, which |
could never figure out. However, watching Pope Francis meeting
the ordinary people of Dublin, | just got emotional and tears started
fo flow it moved me so much. I had the same experience watching
him visit Brother Kevin, his helpers and their clients. | certainly was
not expecting to be so moved by his visit.

What about the young girl getting a selfie at Croke Park; wasn't she
very brave. The concert itself was most enjoyable to watch. | would
love to know how the Holy Father has such energy it would be
good to know his secret. On Sunday the 26th August 2018 the Holy
Father visited our church. | know it was through the technology of
TV, but it was wonderful to be there with so many of my fellow
parishioners. We had a bird's eye view of the Holy Mass on an
extremely large TV screen and fortunately the Church sound system
was not used for this, so we could hear every word. It was like being
there and being able to receive Holy Communion af the same time
as those in the park was an extra bonus. Well done to all those
responsible.

There was of course a lot of controversy with the visit but all that is
covered elsewhere by our media so | won't go into that. | just want
fo say I believe actions must be taken and be seen fo have been
taken. Some of those who have been hurt by the Church will not
unfortunately receive healing even if everything they ask is done,
the wounds are so deep, but this should not stop the Church from
taking appropriate action.

I would love to see reports from our parishioners in our Newsletter
about their experiences of the Papal visit so please let's hear your
story.

One of the ways we can do something that makes a difference is
supporting the work of Fr William Stuart. Fr William Stuart is one of our
own Rosminian Priests, who spoke at all the Masses in our Parish
Church on Sunday 2nd September.He is spending the next 3 years
working full ime with the most vulnerable of refugees in Tyre, South
Lebanon. If you are in a position to help a standing order of €5 per
month would help with his much needed work.

His Bank details are as follows Fr. William Stuart
IE90ULSB98504025920020 ULSBIE2D

God Bless for now Pat

PAT ON TAP

Hallowe'en

Hallowe'en is a shortened form of All Hallows' Evening, falling as it
does on 31st October, the eve of All Saints feast day which is the
1st. of November, and followed by All Souls day on the 2nd of
November. This is the time in the Church's year when we remember
the souls of all who have gone before us.

It is an important time in our year, since we are told in the Gospels
that it is a happy and wholesome thing to pray for those who have
passed away.

Of course, we also have the other side of Hallowe'en which
commemorates that crossover between Christian festival and
Celtic rituals.

It is this aspect that tends fo be remembered today with witches,
and ghouls and ghosts. Even our little Art piece is spooky.

However, it is a time of year when many of our older parishioners
may be disturbed by the constant banging of fireworks, and by
smoke from bonfires and even the risk of fire from sparks etc.

Let us commemorate Hallowe'en both in the Christian sense, while
allowing the children their games, and helping the Holly party or
frick or treating, or dressing up. Let's do the party bit with much
respect for our neighbours and for our animals and for the
environment. Let us not damage our green spaces by the debris of
bonfires or upset pets by the constant noise. Let us celebrate as
Christians caring for each other.

And as our front page says, remember those who have gone.

Happy Hallowe'en.

LANIGANS

Funeral Homes

Tel. 8373586

(24 Hour service)
“A Professional Service at Reasonable cost”

Head office: 21 Beaumont Road

Bram's Cajé
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Bram's Cafe

Bram’s Cafe

-

4 St.Aidan's Park Road Marino, Dublin3
Ph: 01 8335610
bramscafe@gmail.com www.bramscafe.ie
Prop. Jimmy Bowler
Open 7 Days From 8am to 6pm

Eat In Take Out Catering Services

A




KNITTING GROUP,
ST. VINCENT DE PAUL CHURCH, MARINO

We're back in action! Our next session is Saturday October 15
so we will be looking forward to meeting you then. Why not
bring along a friend? We had a great year and it promises to
be even better this time. Lots of beautiful hats, cardigans,
rugs and other nice items were handed in to us during the
Summer. Everybody deserves heartfelt thanks for joining us,
especially the non knitwits. Below is just a small testament to
your selfless work.

( Coombe Women & Infants University Hospital

Exqeeflence in e Care of Nomen and Babies
Fudfeactit § gCriram Bars agus Ngionin

Caori Straat

[ublin 8

telephone +353-1-408 5200
fox +353-1-453 4033

www. coombe, e

13% July 2018

Knitting Group,

St Vincent De Paul
Marino

Dublin

Dear Phyllis

On behalf of the staff and babies in the Neonatal Centre | would fike to thank
you for tha wonderfully knitted baby hats and cardigans they are really beautiful.

lterns such as these are always needed. You can be assured they will be put
to good use,

Yaur support of the neonatal unit is greatly appreciated & big Thank You to
your knitting group.

Many Thanks

ﬁ(’ )
Margaret Moynihan
Clinical Midwife Manager 2/
NRP Co-ordinater

C&T SUPERMARKET MARINO

191/193 Philipsburgh Avenue Marino Dublin 3.PH:8369841

OPENING HOURS

Mon - Fri 8am-8pm
Saturday 8am - 7.30pm
Sunday 9am -6pm

NEWS AGENT
GREETING CARDS
BUS TICKETS
FANCY GOODS
TOYS

Payzone . Fresh Fruit & Veg
Utility Bill Payment . Deli Counter
M50 Toll Payment . Hot Food Counter

Phone Credit . Meat Counter
3V Vouchers
NO GIMMICKS
JUST GOOD VALUE
Lono BARGAINS GALORE
EVERY WEEK!

ATM
FINE
WINES

J/ \S

Simply Cooking uy

Mary O’Mahony

CHICKEN BAKE
INGREDIENTS:

1 punnet cherry tomatoes

2 red onions, peeled and quartered

1 red pepper and 1 yellow pepper, de-seeded and roughly
chopped (1-2-inch pieces)

8 skinless, boneless chicken thighs

4 cloves garlic, crushed

Few springs thyme or oregano or rosemary

1 tsp smoked paprika

2 thsp olive oll

2 thsp balsamic vinegar

100ml white wine

Salt and pepper
METHOD

Preheat oven to 180 degrees/gas 4.

Put all the ingredients in a bowl, toss them together and
season well. Put info aroasting tin and bake for 40 minutes.
Serve with boiled/steamed baby potatoes or noodles.

TWENTY2 RESTAURANT

22 Sion Hill Road, Dublin 9
Call (01) 837 1234 www.twenty2.ie

MONDAY TO SUNDAY FROM 10AM
BREAKFAST / BRUNCH / LUNCH / DINNER
SPECIAL OFFERS & GIFT VOUCHERS
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ChildVision

National Education Centre for Blind Children

Garden Centre
Autumn/Winter Colour

Window Boxes
Hanging Baskets & Refills
Heathers, Shrubs and Bulbs
All profits go to ChildVision fundraising

https://childvision.ie/site/whats-on/garden-centre/

While you are here have a coffee in our onsite Cafe,

visit Pets Corner and the Fairy Garden. Admission Free.

MARINO CREDIT UNION CAR DRAW

. N

Wﬁiﬂa@ joleea

— Plam Gt Unan 9

The Marino Credit Union car draw, held on the 1¢' September
last was won by one of our oldest members, Margaret Davitt.,

Our photo shows her receiving her cheque from Anne Ryan of
MCU.

The next draw will take place on Saturday 8t of December.

.. Open 7 days,10:00 -16:00
e -g. Grace Park Road, Drumcondra, Dublin 9.
bR 3 Opposite All Hallows College.
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BALLYBRIT PAINTING
& DECORATING

MARINO, DUBLIN 3

* RESIDENTIAL &
COMMERCIAL

* WALL PAPERING

* HAND PAINTED
KITCHENS
& WARDROBES

* FULLY INSURED
e REFERENCES

CONTACT EDDIE LAMBE ON
087 2831078
MENTION "MARINO" FOR 10% DISCOUNT

KIRWANS

FUNERAL DIRECTORS
PHONE: 8334444

(24 HOURS A DAY)

CHURCH REPOSITORY/SHOP
TThe Repository is open on Tuesdays and Thursdays after the
10.00a.m. Mass, and after the 11.00a0.m. Mass on Sundays.
The Shop carries a range of Cards for many occasions,
and a selection of religious artefacts and devotional pieces. It
also has Mass Cards with photos of the Parish Church. Also, the
Shop has First Communion Medals, Cards and Confirmation
Cards, prayer books efc.
Signed Mass Cards can also be obtained from the Sacristy.

CHOIR OUTING, EMO COURT 2004

CORRIGAN’S

LATE NIGHT PHARMACY

Tel: (01) 833 8803 — Fax: (01) 833 4992

OPENING TIMES
Monday - Friday:8 a.m. - 10 p.m.
Saturday: 9a.m.-10p.m.

Sunday and Bank Holidays
10.30 a.m. -7 p.m.

THE LONGEST ESTABLISHED LATE NIGHT

PHARMACY IN THE NORTH CITY
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ﬁ* M. E. HANAHOE

’:.";"'."-' SOLICITORS

Wills and Probate

Property Sales and Purchases

Family Law

Personal Injury

Employment Law

Commercial

78 A Malahide Road, Dublin 3
Telephone: 01-8973333

Email: info@hanahoe.ie

YYYYYY?

Also at Sunlight Chambers,
21 Parliament Street, Dublin 2.

-

CARPET & UPHOLSTERY
CLEANING

1 Standard Room (12" x 12') €45
Hall, Stairs (13 Steps) & Landing €65
Full House (5 Rooms & Hall, Stairs & Landing) €180
3 Piece Suite of Furniture €120
Call Peter Smyth (formerly of the Ideal Cleaners) at

086 3643803 or email at contractclean@gmail.com
www.contractclean.ie

Fully Insured
Mention ‘Marino’ and get a 10% Discount
‘Proud member of the Fairview / Marino Business Association’

( )

Lullalsys

Creehe & MenTessorrt

Fairview Close, Telephone 01 652 6385

Care for babies, toddlers,
wobblers & preschool children
Full Daycare - Part Time Options Available

N
W Lullabys

Montesseri & Afrersehool

Fairview CY, Philipsburg Avenue, Dublin 3.
Tel: 01 4845196
lullabysmontessori@gmail.com

Participating in the
Free Preschool Year

EDUCATION FOR SYRIAN REFUGEES

Many of us will remember Fr. Stuart from his time in St. Josephs
on Gracepark Road, now the Childvision Centre and
celebrating mass in the Church there. Speaking at all Masses

in our Parish Church, on Sunday 2nd September last, he outlined
how he would be spending the next 3 years working full fime
with the most vulnerable of refugees in Tyre, South Lebanon. He
reminded us that there are 2.5 million refugees in the Lebanon,
which has its own population of just over 4 million people.

This is a huge burden on such a small country. Fr. Stuart has
started a school in Tyre for the children. He hopes that the very
young will be educated, and that the older ones including
many adults will have sufficient education to take their place in
whatever country they find themselves in in the future.

Expert Bridge Tuition
For all standards.
If you’d like to learn to play/improve
your Bridge then now’s the time to start.

www.kdr-fm.com or call
Karel De Raeymaeker on 087 947 8187

CONGRATULATIONS

On the 08/08/1928 Carmel Walsh graced the world by being born
into it. This year we celebrated her 90th Birthday in grand style.
Friends and neighbours celebrated the occasion on the 9th of
August in the Clontarf Golf Club, Malahide Road after her family's
celebration on the 8th.

Carmel loves the glam, the style and the bling. She holds herself
tall and carries herself well. Every time a charity appeal knocks at
Carmel's door/heart she digs deeply to help out.

She was trained as a seamstress and over the years she has carried
out many a nip and fuck on garments of local clientele, until
recent times. She sfill cleans a section of our church every Monday
morning with her good friend Eileen White and is a loyal member
of the Ladies' Club.

She has two beautiful daughters Yvonne and Vivienne and a son
John married to Joan, another Marinoite, the daughter of our own
Margaret Davitt. John and Joan reside in England with their four
children.

Carmel, we salute you as a good and Godly woman. Marino and
the world are a better place for having you in it. May you
confinue your life's journey in selfless giving and loving service.
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A gnd Famil
We offer a comprehensive range @
of psychological services including:

¢ Individual Counselling
and Psychotherapy

* Family Therapy
* Group Therapy

* Child and
Adolescent Therapy

 Addiction Aftercare
* Employee Assistance

80 Malahide Road, Dublin 3

Phone: 01 8535779- Email: info@willowtreetherapy.ie
N 4
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Hair Pesign

Specialisfs in HGiP Colour, Cuﬂinq,
Up qulinq and a” oﬂler aspecfs of HaiP qulinq

Ce'elapaiinq 25 years in business
5% off with this voucher

Also inh’oc]ucinq

Hair Extensions Great I_enqﬂls
Our Nail and Make-up Sfuclio with a full range of treatments
incIucIinq Gel Nails, 3 Weel( Dolisll, Mcmicupe ancl Declicupe

Gift Sets Available fo Suit dll Price Qanqes

68b Malahide Road, Clontarf, Dublin 3.
Phone 01 8330377 to make an appointment

\ Open: Tuesday to Saturday, late night Thursday & Friday )
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Lieied; Ciemin Wil

58 Croydon Park Avewve Marino Dublin 3
Tel: O1 833 99 22 / 085 725 61 82

Launching NewPeels from ¢ Aacadenie de Beauté rom Panis
Expenience Visibly Outstanding Results.
Apilus Elecrolysis
Bioken Veins Skin Tag / Miblia Removal
Lycon SWox

www.lipstickbeautyclinic.com

Check Sfacebook Page for Special Ogpers
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SNAPSHOTS OF OUR PARISHIONERS

Miriam and Pat O'Rourke are good and generous people. They
both have generous and charitable natures.

When they're able, they give, selflessly, of their time, energy and
money. Their lives are laced with Faith, Humour and Generosity.
They have both been challenged with health issues which they
have had in the past and are facing head on in the present.

Twice Pat described Miriam as the "Love of his life" in his 'Pat on
Tap' parish newsletter articles. They have three boys and five
grandchildren who are their pride and joy.

Pat loves His God, family, art and gardening.

When he was well he was a D.I.Y. man and gave to others of his
fime and expertise. His grandfather was one of first stewards in our
parish church. Pat proudly contfinues that role as steward, on
special church occasions. He is presently undergoing a course of
chemotherapy for cancer and would appreciate prayers offered
on his behalf.

While Pat is the silent type Miriam loves the chat and the craic. She
loves the style and bling and is an intelligent, well read, woman.
It's a privilege to have both in the parish and in my life as a friend.
Proud Marinoites and proud Dubs. UP D DUBS.
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THE GOOSE
OFF LICENCE

24 Sion Hill Road (off Griffith Ave), Drumcondra, Dublin 9
Tel: 01 7979332 Facebook: gooseofflicence

+EXTENSIVE RANGE OF WINES

+WIDE SELECTION OF BEERS
& CRAFT BEERS

+WEEKLY OFFERS ON
CRAFT BEERS & SELECTED WINES

%GLASS HIRE %

+PARTY FAVOURS / TABLE GIFTS
DESIGNED TO SUIT ANY OCCASION

*+HAMPERS MADE TO ORDER+

Check out our facebook page for competitions and giveaways
. J




Archbishop Reflects On Papal Visit.

In a homily on the Sunday after Pope Francis visit, Archbishop
Diarmuid Martin thanked all who had helped make the visit
possible. He was especially delighted that the Pope had visited
Lourdes parish and the Capuchin Centre. He reminded his
listeners that he had posed the question as to what legacy
would follow from the visit. He hoped that we would be
encouraged to be more authentically the "Church of Jesus
Christ in a culture that is different.” After the visit he felt that the
Church in Ireland must take responsibility for the future. The
future remains the responsibility of the entire Church community.
This is not to have an Irish Church but to find our way, not
through division or agendas but to seek God's vision for us in our
community of faith. We must not blind ourselves fo the reality of
the Gospel message, nor respond absent-mindedly to current
trends

He said that one challenge facing the Church in Ireland in the
years to come, is that of discerning where the essentials of the
Christian life lie and how our institutions, in their daily life, witness
fo what is essential.

He felf that some people believe that going back to the norms
of the past and those formerly strong traditions would protect us
in a much more complex world. Others believe that not only
freeing oneself from these practices but making radical
changes would ensure our future.

He reminded us that Jesus challenges each of these positions
and asks us to pursue" what is right and just and true and loving,
and that this is not just an external ritual nor is it just the fruit of
our own feeling of goodness, much less the fruits of a public
opinion survey".

He reminded us that the pursuit of progress does not always
bring happiness.

He also hoped that every parish in the Archdiocese would
come together around the Feast day of St. Laurence O'Toole on
14th November fo reflect on this challenge. This would not be
about finding answers but finding a pathway forward for the
Churchin the years to come.

His concern was that we had to explain Jesus and His message
so that He becomes central to the ongoing lives of our young
people and that through this all of us can regain our sense of
God within us.

He lamented the harshness of institutions and regimes in the past
which was a befrayal of the Christian message. For us fo be
really renewed we must become the "community that witnesses
to the love of Jesus Christ especially to the poorest and most

vulnerable™. "Only in this way will the Church in Ireland be
authentically Church in a changing Ireland".

()SION HILL PHARMACY

Why not call in and talk to our Pharmacist
Let us price your prescription today

We offer a friendly, professional, confidential
service providing excellent patient care

SERVICES AVAILABLE:
Prescription Service

24hour Blood Pressure Monitor
Private Consultation Room
Cholesterol & Diabetes Testing
FREE Blood Pressure Monitoring
FREE Medicine Management Packs
Over the Counter Medicine Advice
FREE Delivery Service

Gift Hampers made to order

All New Customers Welcome

sionhillpharmacy@gmail.com
40a Calderwood Road
Drumcondra, Dublin 9

G

MORE THAN
JUST A BUTCHER

Cheeses, Olives, Fresh Fish
Delicatessen
Irish and Italian Cooked Meats,
and much more.

WHY NOT POP BY AND SAMPLE
@,  THE EXPERIENCE
™ 3 Now on Facebook!

205 Philipsburgh Ave. Tel: 01 8369256
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EMERGENCY PHONE NO: 087 250 6786

SACRISTY AND PARISH OFFICE - Telephone: 01 833 2772
Sacristans:

Miss Ann Casey, Mr. Declan Nolan,

Mr. James Caulfield, Mr. John Ward.

NEW SACRISTY OPENING HOURS:

Monday to Friday 9.30 a.m. to 12.30 p.m.

Saturday 9.30 a.m. to 12.00 noon
6.30 p.m. 0 8.00 p.m.

Sunday After all Masses

Parish Secretaries:
Mrs. Noreen Brunton and Mrs. Mary Casserly

Sacramental Preparation: Mrs. Anne Dooley

Office Hours: Monday to Friday 10.00 a.m.-12.30p.m.

Web site: www.marinoparish.ie. e-mail: info@marinoparish.ie
The Newsletter is published in good faith, by the
Communications group of the Parish who cannot accept
liability for any errors or omissions contained herein.

| NEW IMAGTE
AR BESIEN

45 Home Farm Road, Drumcondra
Serving the community for over 30 years

For that One-to-One
Professional Service

Phone John on 8370382
Wednesday- Saturday

Credit Union
Your Financial Partner

Become a member today

Save locally and securely
Local savings are lent locally
We are a community lender
Avail of our financial services
Special one year loan rates

Car draw each quarter open to members
for as little as 79c per week.

Visit our website: www.marinocu.ie

Follow us on Facebook: @marinocreditunion
Tel: 8335184 or e-mail:_info@marinocu.ie
Opening hours - see our website / Facebook

Marino Credit Union Ltd is regulated by the

Central Bank of Ireland.
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OUR FULL RANGE
OF WINTER FUELS
ARE NOW IN STOCK

Timber, Chipboard, Plywood, Hardboard, M.D.F, Pre-edged
Panels and Worktops all supplied and cut to size. Large
range of hardware and accessories stocked

We supply and cut to size timber to your specifications
for all your DIY and craft projects.

Tuesday to Friday .00 am to 5.30 pm and
Saturday 2.00 am to 4.00 pm
Closed for Lunch 1.00 pm to 2.00 pm daily

Ample car parking across road.
We take the goods to your car!

17 Grace Park Road (Tolka Park end)
Dublin 9 Telephone: 01 8373490
Business hours only

Visit our website at www.larrysdiy.com
www.facebook.com/larrvsdiv

Registeredw Acupuncturist
M Vatune 3 \5)"};42@65

Specialising in cosmetic acupuncture and sports
injuries Also offering treatment for a wide area
of health issues, which include:

e anxiety, depression
e insomnia headache
e sinus problems

e asthma sciatica,

e arthritis,
[ )
[ ]
[ ]
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frozen shoulder

) carpal tunnel syndrome
PRICE €50 per session. menstrual prob|ems
Gift vouchers available and so much more.

Call or email Bridget for your free consultation
0872878390 , bridgetmamanus@yahoo.co.uk

www.clontarfholisticcentre.com
www.nurejuvenate.com
Clontarf Holistic Center, 16 Kincora Ave, Clontarf, Dublin 3 Also,
\_ work from Carleton Road, Marino.

J

The latest date for material for inclusion
in the next Newsletter is
Closing date 16" November 2018
Printed By Goodson Print Lid.

Phone: 830 4447/830 4450

Contributions are welcome from Parish Groups
and any interested parishioners
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CRYMPIIOU Now open beside you.
z Monday to Saturday - 9am to 5.30pm
( e\‘ ‘ ‘ﬂ I Sunday 10am to 3pm

207 Philipsburg Avenue (beside Larry's Butchers)
(Eat in or take away)

Bfeakfasi, lunch & dinner with some
serumptious illy coffee and cakes in between.

Show this ad and receive a scone and pot of tea for €5.00. We promise it will be worth it!

Yet again, we have a very large number of entries, and the AUTUMN ART

standard is getting better and better, each time. Please do keep

entfering as it a great encouragement to our judges and our COMPETITION WINNERS .

editorial team, when we see so much young falent and interest. First Prize: Isabella Wusu, Charlemont, Dublin 9
HALLOWE'EN ART COMPETITION Second Prize: Ellie Curley, Philipsburgh Tce., Marino

Just colourin ’rhe drawing, write your name and oddress in Joint Third Prize: ~ Matthew Duff, Griffith Avenue, Dublin 9

the space provided and drop your entries info the parish

office at Marino Church, before the 9th. November 2018

Gift tokens for the winning enfries.

The upper age limit is 12 years.

Results published in the next newsletter, and the judges’
decision is final.

In line with Child Protection Policy please do not give AGAIESS: vt
children’s mobile phone numbers.

We also leave out house numbers in the publication to
maintain anonymity. | e

NOME: oot AQE: o
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